         BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Monday, March 23, 2015 7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by President, Denise McBride.  Present:   Denise McBride, Kari Rojas, Ron Neyer, Jane Finnerty and Rod Cole.   Bob Pasch was absent.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Kari Rojas read Board Goal #1.
Motion by Kari Rojas, seconded by Ron Neyer to approve the agenda as presented with the addition of item G under New Business – Staff Appreciation Breakfast.  Motion carried 6/0.

Denise welcomed guests:  Nicole Gross, Trevor Embrey, Ian Hoogerhyde, Ms. Kioussis, Chase Rollin and Ethan Schafer.
Ms. Kioussis, Nicole, Trevor, Ian, Chase and Ethan gave a student presentation on a class project they are doing for the Special Olympics.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Kari Rojas to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of February 16, 2015 and the Board Workshop of February 23, 2015 as presented.  Motion carried 6/0.

Bill Chilman reminded the Board of the School Equity Caucus newsletters that he forwarded during the month.  He passed around a report from Michigan Virtual High School that was sent to the Legislature.  He also handed out the Reading Month Agenda from the Elementary and information from MASA on the Safe Roads Campaign.  

Jane Finnerty reported for the District School Improvement Committee.  They were given a School Budget Update.  They discusses Proposal 1 and how there doesn’t seem to be a lot of support.  They discussed the Methods Test Prep and the fact that our students had 110 hours of test preparation.  Kendall Flaugher won an IPAD Mini which he qualified for by attending the test preparation sessions.  They discussed comparing data from the Plan & Explore Test Results for students who used the Test Prep Methods to the ones who didn’t.  The SSIT committee discussed scheduling for next year and started reviewing the Handbook for next year.  The ESIT committee discussed the recent death of a student and how they handled it.  They discussed handbook revisions and teacher placement for next year.  Jason Wolf is attending sessions for preparing the Title Program for a possible program audit.   We had a Title Fiscal Audit in January and they had no findings.  
Kari Rojas reported for the Business & Finance Committee.  They discussed the Budget Amendments and reviewed the Capital Projects Fund.  We will be graduating 62 – 63 seniors and we are estimating about 40 incoming kindergarteners.  They discussed the 2015-16 non-union wages.  They discussed Set Seg’s proposal for Obama Care Reporting.  Julie Freeze is in favor of using Set Seg for this initial year and see how much work it entails before using them in the future for this report.  Set Seg also gave us a recommendation to increase our Liability Insurance.  Administration isn’t recommending that  we do that at this time.  They discussed Merit Pay Ideas.  They also discussed lack of subs for support staff & professional staff.  

Ron Neyer reported for the Building, Maintenance and Transportation Committee.  They discussed the purchase of a regular bus compared to a Special Ed bus.  They decided not to make any recommendations at this time until we find out if the roof has to be replaced.  They discussed the purchase of a broom for the tractor to help with the moving of snow.  They discussed a couple of spring projects including the track resurfacing and completing the batting cages from sidewalks.  They reviewed the Boiler Project data and realized there is a savings but not a significant amount, so they don’t feel the need to rush into replacing the rest of the boilers.  They were given an update on the Playground Project.  They discussed our current Radio and Telephone systems and how they are outdated.  A tribal grant has been written for a radio upgrade from analog to digital.  

Bill will send the Personnel Committee some dates in April so that a committee meeting can be scheduled before the next board meeting.

Jason Wolf commended Brandy Snyder, Mary Kattreh and Sara Millerov for the way they handled the recent death of a student.  He also spoke about the importance the field trip to Hopewell Ranch was for the 3rd grade students and staff.  They concluded their week with a tribute at the end of the day Friday for all students & staff K-6.  Today seemed to be back to normal.  They will be starting Secretary Interviews the week we return from Spring Break.  We have 10 people that applied and will be interviewing 4 candidates.  

Julie Freeze gave an update on Driver’s Ed.  We didn’t have enough students for a Segment 1 class this time but will have a sign up list for a possible in the summer.  We need at least 16 students signed up and they will pay a deposit at the time of sign up so we don’t run short of student participants by the time the classes begin.  Julie reported on the monies that were deducted from  last year’s day before spring break when we had less than 75% attendance.  

Jason McDonald reported that he has received a couple quotes for used regular and Special Ed.  Busses.  Jason and the guys will be working on prepping the baseball and softball fields for games that are scheduled after Spring Break.  Tami Wilson will take her bus driver test on Thursday of this week.  

Bill Chilman reported that he will be gone over Spring Break.  He let the Board Members know that Aarron and Kelly will be looking for helpers for our home track events.  

Denise McBride read the financial report.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Jane Finnerty to approve the General Fund payments of $289,555.77, Hot Lunch payments of $11,549.66, and Athletic Fund payments of $7,935.04.  Motion carried 6/0.
Bill and the Board Members discussed the most recent Board Workshop.  

Denise McBride reported that the Beal City Education Foundation Adivsory Committee met and discussed their next fundraiser project.  They are planning a Rock the Foundation Fundraiser for October 31, 2015.  They discussed a survey to gain information on the Method Test Prep Sessions.  Denise reported that she handed out brochures during the Parent/Teacher Conferences.  They discussed how to handle the Scholarship and Grant Applications.  The deadline for the Scholarship Application is April 17th.  

Denise McBride talked about using a new Superintendent Evaluation Tool for future evaluations.  She has received everybody’s evaluation and will combine them and have it ready for discussion and action at the April Board Meeting.  

Julie Freeze gave a Budget Amendment presentation.

Motion by Kari Rojas, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the Budget Amendments as presented.  Motion carried 6/0.

Motion by Kari Rojas, seconded by Ron Neyer to approve the Tribal Grant Applications as presented.  Motion carried 6/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Curt Gottschalk to accept Rachel Leff-Ewing’s teacher resignation as presented.  Motion carried 6/0.

Mr. Chilman reported that the following coaches are being recommended through PCMI:  Tim Taylor – JH Girls Track Coach and Brad Gross – Varsity Football.  

Mr. Chilman passed around a sample of a resolution that we will be acting on next month for the GRIESD Board Election.  Rod Cole is our representative and will vote on behalf of the Board.

The Superintendent Evaluation Tool was already discussed.

Mr. Chilman recommends that we have the Staff Appreciation Breakfast on April 29th.  
Motion by Kari Rojas, seconded by Ron Neyer to adjourn at 9:05 p.m.  Roll call.  Motion carried 6/0.
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